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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter 

14th September 2018
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Achievement Assembly

This week children have been awarded certificates for ‘never giving up’.  Well done to the following children:

Year 1:
Olivia Fiddes 
Year 2:  Daniel Cooke
Year 3: 
Sophie Roberts       Year 4:  Freddie Gibbons       

   Year 5:
Dylan Bowman
Year 6:
Ryan Cosgrove
Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Year 5 for best attendance this week.  What a super start!
Admission for Reception Class 2019  
You can apply online or request paper applications.  For more information go to www.gateshead.gov.uk/schooladmissions 
The closing date for returning application forms is 15 January 2019
Admission to Gateshead Secondary Schools Sept 2019 – Year 6 pupils  
You can apply online or request paper applications.  For more information go to www.gateshead.gov.uk/schooladmissions
Closing date for returning application forms is 31 October 2018
Year 6 Open Evening at LLOBA

Lord Lawson of Beamish Academy are hosting an open evening for parents and carers of children in Year 6 on Thursday 27th September from 5.30pm – 8pm.  Mr Lovatt (Headteacher) will open the meeting then there will be an opportunity to look around the academy at your leisure. 

**Macmillan Coffee Morning**

Please come and support our Macmillan Coffee Morning on Friday September 28th at 9.05am.  Any donations of cakes, biscuits, tea or coffee would be gratefully appreciated and should be brought in the day before.  This event was very successful last year – let’s make it even bigger this year!!!! 

Physical Education kits
As you are aware children are required to wear a white t-shirt and plain dark blue or black shorts for Physical Education lessons and as the weather gets cooler plain jogging bottoms of the same colour.  This is part of their school uniform and helps them to identify and take pride with their peers.  If children do not have the required kit in school they will be asked to wear one of the kits we have in school and a note will be sent home.
Jewellery 

Due to Health & Safety policies and the active curricuulm we follow we do not accept jewellery as part of the uniform.  Please ensure you remove all your child’s jewellery before school to prevent us having to ring you to come and remove it.  If you had your child’s ears-pierced in the holidays they should be healed by now and they will be expected to remove them.

Social Media and Class Dojo 
We are really pleased that we offer a range of ways for parents and carers to connect with school and find out what is happening on a day to day basis.  We would however ask that friend requests to staff on Facebook and Instagram are not made as this compromises our professional codes.
Class Dojo is an excellent way for parents and carers to see the achievements their child is making in school or for messages to come from teachers.  It was not intended to be used to ask questions that would normally go through the office in school hours.  Due to a huge increase in ‘out of hours’ messages to staff we will be turning off this function at the end of this week.
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